KEN CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

May 9, 2018
The regular meeting of The Ken Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

Ken Whiteacre
-  Present


Sue Bryant

-  Present

Bob Campbell

-  Present


Kathy Dann

-  Present

Rick White

-  Present


Phillip Mills – Agent
-  Present
Call to Order – Ken Whiteacre called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present.

Minutes – The minutes of the meeting held April 11, 2018 were approved as presented.

Open Forum
· Lisa McCallister of 11613 asked to have the tree by 11601 pruned or limbed up so turning vehicles could be seen by those exiting the driveway.
· Ken McCallister of 11613 complained about tenants living at 11611 who are operating an auto detail shop and auto sales shop from their garage and using too much of the available parking.

Committee Reports
      Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee
· No committee meeting was held this month.  No standards are in the process of review.
· HIRs for 11839 (fence), 11893 (fence and deck), 11895 (deck and window) and 11777 (temporary tent) were approved at the the meeting.
Landscape Committee
· No meeting was held this month

· Kathy will be looking at the 11613 tree for pruning or limbing up.
· A homeowner asked about planting some ornamental grasses by his unit.  This was approved.

Communications Committee
· No committee meeting was held this month.  
Financial Reports – Phil Mills reviewed the reports for April 2018
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $46,645.  Reserves - $567,830.

· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserves) were $57,847.

· Delinquencies were down to $21,305.

· Prepaid maintenance fees were $26,862.
· Total expenses (4 months) were $14,499 under budget.  
Property Manager’s Report

· HIR request approved by e-mail included 11821 (front door), 11881 (front door) and 11623 (front door).
· JTB Gutters is finishing Phase III and will be beginning Phase IV of the gutter project next week.
· Rose Paving provided a quote for the current phase of asphalt and concrete repairs.
· Community Painting Specialists finished touch-up painting of the Phase III buildings due to gutter work.

· Backflow Consulting is scheduling the annual backflow device inspections.
· The parking rules committee supplied an updated draft of new parking rules for the Board to consider.

· Schultz completed the backflow cage construction as bid at 11800.
· Top caps for the pillars along Chatfield Avenue were ordered and paid for.

Unfinished Business
· The Board reviewed the revised Parking Rules from the committee and asked to have the matter sent to homeowners in survey form.  Rick volunteered to draft an initial letter and send it to Phil for review.
New Business
· On motion by Bob, seconded by Kathy and duly passed, the Board approved the proposal from Rose Paving for $35,828.
Executive Session – None was held.
Adjourn – There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.  The next meeting will be 6:30 pm on Wednesday, June 13, 2018 at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.

Respectfully submitted by Phil Mills, Acting Secretary

